ICBF Beef Industry consultation meeting held on Friday, 29th January 2015 from 10:30 am to 4pm at the Killeshin Hotel, Portlaoise, Co. Laois.

Attending:

Sean Coughlan, Andrew Cromie, Stephen Conroy, Ross Evans, Bernard Eivers, Rosalish Goulding, Doreen Corridan, Basil Bothwell, Bernard Eivers, Charles Gallagher, Denis Brennan, Eamonn Coleman, Richard Fortune, Joe Garrett, John Carty, John Lynch, John McEnroe, Jonathan Forbes, Larry Feeney, Laurie Harney, Laurence Feeney, Niall Kilrane, Mary Duggan, Patrick Donnellan, Paul Sykes, Peadar Glennon, Rosalish Goulding, Martin Ryan, Garrett Behan, Michael Gunn, Kevin Bohan, Nevan McKiernan, Matthew McClure, Conor O’ Mahony, Barry Smith, Patrick O’ Donnell, John Appelbe & Glen Delvin. 
Apologies: Richard Whelan, Ger Ryan, Vincent Gorman, Lesley Sandes, Paul Crossan, Michael O’ Neill & Louis Byrne. 
1.  Beef. 
	Topic
	Key points
	Actions/Decisions

	Beef Genomics (reliability) – Donagh Berry.
	· New test beef genomic evaluations were presented at the meeting. They were based on the August evaluation. There were 105,000 genotypes included in the evaluation.
· The number of traits used in the beef genomic evaluations has being reduced to allow increased efficiency in the time it takes to run evaluations now that the genotype data is included.

	Potentially beef models are to change to allow more efficient turnaround of genetic evaluations now that genotypes are being included. Further work is to be presented at the next Industry meeting.

	Genetic evaluations research update – Ross Evans 
	· A comparison was presented showing the €uro-Star index of AI bulls with genomics included in their genetic evaluations and bulls with non-genomic evaluations. 
· Concerns were raised about the importance of clarifying the criteria for eligible animals as part of the new BDGP scheme and the need of having a “lead in” period for participants regarding eligibility of animals given that they are making breeding decisions for their herds in the absence of genomic proofs being available. 

· Concern was also raised in relation to the make-up of the BDGP Review Group and in particular the lack of representation from farming sectors i.e. pedigree and commercial farmer representation. It would be important that all relevant sectors of the Beef industry are represented in the review in order for the BDGP scheme to fulfill its potential. The make-up of the BDGP review group is to be clarified in due course. 


	· Update the new genomic proofs to include the Dec 2015 evaluations to allow further feedback.  

· Update the phenotypic and pedigree data along with the genotype file that contains additional genotypes (150,000). Further genomic test results proofs will available in early March. 



	Performance recording review– Pat Donnellan
	· A proposal was put forward to move to a “whole herd” approach in relation to data recording for pedigree animals i.e. capture data on cows etc. 
· It was highlighted that the current linear scoring model captures mainly terminal traits on animals.
· Some suggestions were put forward at the meeting which include: 

1. Look at ways to capture male fertility at the time of data recording

2. Ways to validate herds that are recording

3. Differentiate between herds based on data recording i.e. different classification levels.

4. Move forward with the roll-out of the Herd Data Quality Index for farmers.  

	· Further information on moving to a “Whole Herd” approach for data recording is to be presented at the next meeting. This information will include costings and potential ways to reward breeders that are performance recording. It will also look at operational aspects of the current linear scoring model such as traits scored, animals scored, frequency of scoring and use of scores (bull sales etc). 
· Any feedback in relation to the initial proposal is to be sent to Pat Donnellan (pdonnellan@icbf.com).
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